
Dear Family and Friends,

 alkers walking in faith” has been our theme for 2007.  After 19 years in Santa Rosa,
 Valeri and I have moved into full-time ministry at Hartstone Bible Camp in Potter Valley, 
California.  The timing was perfect for this change. Our youngest daughter, Kristen started her 
freshman year at Biola University while Michelle graduated from Biola last May. Ryan and his 
wife Bria are joyfully creating a warm and inviting home in Reno. Our oldest son Jeff lives in 
Portland and loves teaching high school. 

 This move to Hartstone has been a blessing to our family. Kristen and Michelle spent their 
summer along side us with many volunteers generously giving their time and talents to staff the 
kitchen and maintain the camp property. Church centered activities included week long family 
camps and weekend retreats where guests could unwind and re-connect in a simple back to basics 
atmosphere centered on Christ. This year we hosted 15 camps, served 768 guests and were blessed 
with the help of over 150 volunteers. We truly have watched God provide abundantly this year.

 The goal for 2008 camp improvements will be the renovation of the historic two-story River 
Lodge and several building upgrades. You have an opportunity today to join with us in support of  
this family ministry. If you feel led to financially contribute to Hartstong Bible Camp, we’ve 
provided a return envelope.

 We cherish your prayers and thank you for your support. May the love of God fill your 
homes and hearts with joy this Christmas. 

In His love,
Stan and Valeri Walker
Directors, Hartstone Bible Camp

Please note our new address - 17856 Van Arsdale Road, Potter Valley, CA 95469  |  Email: hbc@pacific.net


